To: Petersburg Borough Assembly

Thru:

Ms. Debra Thompson, Borough Clerk

Petersburg Borough

P.O. Box 329

Petersburg, Alaska 99833

Subject: Letter of Interest to Continue as a Voting Member on the SEAPA Board of Directors

I would like to continue serving Petersburg's interests as a voting member on the SEAPA Board of Directors for calendar year 2024. As stated in my 2023 Letter of Interest, Mr Hagerman and I were successful in obtaining support for two studies, one looking at load growth and one looking at the need for future rate increases. Both have been completed.

The analysis and projections on load growth show the need for more power for the three communities. At the last Board meeting we authorized the CEO to develop plans and costs for the installation of a third turbine at the Tyee hydroelectric facility. With my experience and background in hydrology, I would like to continue as Petersburg's voting member to the SEAPA board. I also recommend that Mr. Hagerman be appointed as the other voting member for calendar year 2024 due to his experience with ongoing issues and upcoming projects of the agency.

Thank You,

Bob Lynn



October 23, 2023

Ms. Debra Thompson, Borough Clerk Petersburg Borough PO Box 329 Petersburg, Alaska 99833

Re: Letter of Interest to Serve on the SEAPA Board of Directors

Dear Debbie,

I would like to express my interest in continuing to represent Petersburg on the SEAPA Board of Directors for calendar year 2024.

I look forward to maintaining continuity on the Board of Directors as the Agency implements the next increment of regional hydro power – including a third turbine at Tyee Lake and other projects that would aid SEAPA customers in future years, as well as other important reliability and resiliency projects. It is also important to support SEAPA staff as they begin the process of relicensing both Tyee and Swan Lakes in the coming years.

As 2024 is Petersburg's next opportunity to have the rotating voting member and alternate on the Board, I would request that I be considered as one of Petersburg's voting members for calendar year 2024. As Petersburg's Utility Director and alternate Board member for the last four years, I have weekly contact with SEAPA on an operational level and have knowledge of the Agency's current overarching goals and objectives. I believe I can be an effective and informed representative for Petersburg as a voting member in 2024.

Please let me know if you have any questions for me and please forward my interest to the Mayor and Borough Assembly for their consideration.

Thank you,

Karl Hagerman

Utility Director

Cc: Bob Lynn, SEAPA Board of Directors, Petersburg Voting member

November 15, 2023

To: Pete

Petersburg Borough Assembly

Re:

Letter of Interest to Serve on the SEAPA Board of Directors

Dear Assembly,

I would like to be appointed as an alternate member on the SEAPA Board of Directors for Petersburg for calendar year 2024.

I have been involved in the hydroelectric intertie for Petersburg since we divested from the 4-Dam Pool and created SEAPA in 2009. I have past experience serving on the SEAPA Board in 2016 and 2017 and would like to be involved on the Board again.

Thank you for your consideration.

Respectfully,

Mark Jensen

Mayor

October 19, 2023

To the Assembly,

I would like to put myself up for consideration by the assembly for the open SEAPA board seat.

I think SEAPA and the work it does is vitally important to the future of Petersburg, and I would like to be more involved so I can help advance Petersburg's interests. I was really fascinated by the new SEAPA CEO's presentation, and I would welcome the opportunity to represent our community on the board.

Sincerely,

Thomas Fine-Walsh